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The Official Publication of the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association, Inc. 
Springfield, Virginia 

Article I, Section 3, of the Civic Association's By-Laws provides that the Association shall be strictly non-partisan, non-political, and non-
sectarian.  Accordingly, the invitation of elected officials and other public figures to speak at Association meetings, and the inclusion of paid 
political or commercial advertisements in the Farmer or in the attached flyers, do not constitute endorsements by the Association. 

Folks, 
 
We have an interesting year coming up and have some funding available-- but are lacking in volunteers.  If you 
have any great ideas, please see the article by our webmaster: Susan Deyampert, and let me know what you would 
like our community to do.  Expect to see some clearing along Braddock Road soon and some serious efforts at 
beautifying some of the median strips and areas along the side of the road; all the way to Rt. 123.   Many of these 
efforts are thanks to the hard work of Martin Shepherd and other board members and volunteers in raising and 
allocating funding for these programs.  A lot of behind the scenes coordination with county, state, Supervisor 
Sharon Bulova's office, and the shopping center and other merchants occurred to accomplish this.  If anyone is 
interested in becoming our Shopping Center Liaison, we need a volunteer for that position.  It requires meeting 
with the management every few months to discuss issues, solutions, and coordination of efforts. 
 
With the tragic death of Kelly Karlinchak in December, many in our community have been active in helping the 
Karlinchak family begin to work through this difficult time.  For all of those who so kindly stepped forward and 
helped the family and close friends, thank you.  Kelly was a very well-liked first grader at Ravensworth Farm 
Elementary School.  Many of our older residents will remember the Quackenbush family.  Kelly's mom; Donna, 
was a Quackenbush and again lives in our community.  In memory of this bright little star, the RFCA Board has 
decided to purchase and donate a "Smart Board" on wheels for the school to educate the kids and to remember one 
of our favorite swimmers and tomboy.  Please feel free to let the community know if anything else can be done. 
We are going to have our next general membership meeting March 27th and ask everyone to attend.  We will 
review our budget year to date and discuss upcoming projects so your input is important.  
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 Ravensworth Farm Community Activities  

• Call for Neighborhood Activities!! 
• Community Clean Up 
• Next Community Civic Association Meeting 

• Page 4 
• Saturday, March 15, 2008, Pg. 5 
• Thursday, March 27, 2008 
 

(con’t pg. 3) 
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RAVENSWORTH FARM CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE   

President Brent Reynolds 703-321-8383 

1st Vice President Vacant  

2nd Vice President Stephen Beste 703-321-9110 

Recording Secretary Mike Edwards 703-321-0176 

Corresponding Secretary Hans Jansen 703-321-4919 

Treasurer Richmon Tun 703-321-1404 

STANDING COMMITTEES  

Legislative & County Affairs Vacant  

Public Service (Streets & Sidewalks) Vacant 703-321-7856 

Schools & Education Ellen Eggerton 703-321-4948 

Green Committee Jim Hickey 703-321-8535 

Membership & Communications Julia Johnson 703-321-8845 

Zoning Committee Ellen Eggerton 
Stan Orndorff 

703-321-4948 
703-321-7990 

SPECIAL COMMITTEES  

Entrance Committee Katherine Craig 
Marti Terry 

703-321-3149 
703-321-9668 

Hospitality Ruth Hartman 
Ramona Michels 

703-321-8063 
703-321-7664 

New Neighbors Gloria Brissman 
Miffie Clem 

703-321-7871 
703-321-7875 

Cultural Committee 
Vietnamese 
Spanish 
Korean 
German & Russian 
Arabic 

 
Vacant 
Dinora Gonzalez 
Monica Kim 
Ilfira Reynolds 
Joumana Al-Naji 

 
 
703-321-0160 
703-321-0338 
703-321-8383 
1-703-321-8002 

Directory Coordinator 
 Advertising 

Stephen Beste 
Vacant 

703-321-9110 
 

������� Editor, Advertising 
 Preparation 
 Printing, Flyers, Assembly 
 Distribution 

Kathleen Powers 
Susan Deyampert 
Laura Asiello 
Stephen Beste 

703-321-7523 
703-321-3150 
703-321-7840 
703-321-9110 

Neighborhood Watch Vacant  

PTA President, Ravensworth Elementary Sarah Hammersly 703-426-3600 

Green Thumb Garden Club Laura Asiello 703-321-7840 

Golden Ravens Martha Sargent 703-321-9143 
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MONTH 

BOARD 
MEETING 

������������������������ 
DEADLINE 

FLYER 
DEADLINE 

PRINT 

����������������������������

 
DELIVERY 

ASSOC. 
MEETING 

February 6 6 1 19 23  

March Feb. 27 Feb. 27 Feb. 29 10 15 27 

April 2 2 4 14 19  

May Apr. 30 Apr. 30 2 12 17 22 

Membership or Board Meetings are canceled in the event of  Fairfax County Public School’s early 
closing or school cancellation. 

Association Calendar 2007 - 2008 

 
One new program we have is called "Granny-on-line".  This pilot program is aimed at 70-plus year olds who want 
some IT help getting on-line, emailing, and sending or receiving photos.  The goal is to promote connectivity with 
kids, grandkids, friends, etc.  If you have issues with any of these areas and are 70 years or older and want a free 
hour of computer help, just call or email me or our computer tech:  Theodore Kerekes III, mobile:  540-230-4756, 
email:  eskimo-joe@vt.edu.  Please let me know how this works since this is a new program and we simply want to 
help keep people in touch; especially our single senior neighbors. 
 
If anyone is interested in chairing the "Safe Routes to School" program, we would like to get that program organized 
and moving.  It is simply designed to get parents and kids out of cars and to walk or bike to school.  If you are driv-
ing from a short distance, please reconsider and think about the exercise everyone can get with a brief daily walk, 
the fine role modeling for younger minds, and the extra ice cream you can eat if you walk regularly. 
 
Brent Reynolds—President, RFCA 
Email:  prez@ravensworthfarm.org 
Cell:  (571) 214-9068 
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The Golden Ravens are in for a pleasant surprise!  We will be meeting this month at Mary and Tom Lytle’s house on 
Wednesday, Feb. 20 at 11:00 a.m. to celebrate Mary’s birthday.    Meet at their house:  5319 Landgrave.  Please 
bring a bag lunch—and any friends who would like to join in the celebration.  Have questions or need a ride?  Call 
Dick or Martha Sargent at 321-9143 or Ruth Miller at 321-7477.  We’re going to have a good time! 
 

��� � �� ���������������
� �� ��� ��� 	������
 
Come witness and learn about the legacy of the Civilian Conservation Corps (CCC). The 75th anniversary of the 
CCC will be celebrated with the unveiling of a historical marker at Lake Accotink Park Visitor Center on Saturday, 
April 5 at 2 pm, rain or shine. African American enrollees of the CCC camp at Fort Belvoir built fire trails in Fairfax 
County. One such trail crosses through present-day Lake Accotink Park.  Music, refreshments, exhibits, and walking 
tours, make this event exciting for history buffs and all park visitors.  Advance registration is helpful, but not man-
datory.  Phone 703-569-0285, for more information. 
 
 

 (con’t from pg. 1) 
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Sunday April 27, 8 am – 7:30 pm for 18 years old and up, $30 per person-703-569-0285 
 
Load a musket, sample hardtack, and join in infantry and artillery drills. Experience the life of a Civil War soldier 
and learn about Civil War medicine, leisure, food and more.  Limited to 40 participants.  Perfect for educators – 
educational materials and a certificate of attendance will be provided. Event held rain or shine. Refunds only if the 
event is canceled.  
 

� � ������������� ���
 
The Wakefield Chorale, a group who has shared a love for performing all kinds of music in a friendly atmosphere 
for 25 years, is looking for men and women for our 2007 fall and winter singing session. 
 
All rehearsals will be on Tuesday evenings from 7:30 – 9:30 pm in the choral room of Falls Church High School, 
7521 Jaguar Trail, Falls Church, Virginia.  (Please park between the back of the school and athletic fields and look 
for our sign at the back of the school.)  Our first rehearsal is September 11th.  No audition is required.  Feel free to 
come at any time.  For more information, please call Dale at 703/938-8044.  Hope to have you join us! 
 

�� �������� 
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The 29th Annual Community Yard Sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 3, 2008.  So start saving those items you 
want to dispose of as you clean out closets and attics.  We are looking for someone to volunteer as Chairperson for 
this event.  If interested, contact Brent Reynolds or any other member of the RFCA Board. 
 

��������� 	������ ���
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�� ��� ���� ��
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We’ve got a new website and a new way of communicating with all residents of Ravensworth Farm.  Sign-up to 
receive up-to-date news about our neighborhood, last minute date changes and activity cancellations. 
 
It’s simple!  All you have to do is go to www.ravensworthfarm.org and sign-up with your Name and Email Ad-
dress (in the blue box marked “Stay Informed”).  Don’t worry… your email address will not be shared or used to 
send spam.  Also, you can leave at any time as there will be an unsubscribe link included in every email. 
 

� ��
����� ���� ����
������� ������� 
�����
 
Got an idea for an activity?  What about neighborhood leaf pickup?  Interested in having a “Get to know your 
neighbors party?”  What do you want?  What do you need?  The Ravensworth Farm Civic Association Board has 
a shortage of ideas and we need YOUR HELP! 
 
We are looking for ideas that meet the following criteria:  (1) Brings out the neighbors, (2) Beautifies the commu-
nity, (3) Improves the value or increases the value of our homes and (4) Has volunteers to implement the idea 
(from start to finish). 
 
If you have a great idea that meets the above criteria, please go to www.ravensworthfarm.org, click “Feedback” 
and fill out the form.  If you do not have internet access, please call any member of the RFCA Board on Pg. 2 or 
come to the next Civic Association Meeting on Thursday, March 27th and tell us about your idea! 
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The twentieth (20th) annual Clean-Up Day this year will again provide an added incentive for “Farmers” to 
tackle back-yard clutter, messy basements, carports or storage sheds. 

 
The Civic Association has again arranged for Fairfax County trash disposal trucks 
to be parked at the Ravensworth Elementary School parking lot on Saturday, 
March 15 from 8:00 AM to 11:45 AM, for the purpose of collecting items which 
are not accepted by private trash collectors at curbside. One truck will take metal 
items and another will take other trash. Now is the time to get rid of old 
appliances, furniture, mattresses, boards, doors (no glass), swing sets, lawn 
mowers (thoroughly drained of fluids), piping, etc. 
 

Items that CANNOT be accepted include hazardous waste (BATTERIES, including the small “button” and 
rechargeables, PAINT, USED OIL, pesticides, and lawn care products), TIRES, sheet rock, STONE OR 
CRUSHED ROCKS, and products that can be recycled - such as newspapers, cans and glass. Also, BRUSH WILL 
NOT BE COLLECTED. Residents may take their brush to one of the County’s two brush recycling centers, located 
at: 
 

+ I-95 Landfill, 9850 Furnace Road, Lorton. Phone 703-690-1703. Hours 7:00 AM - 6:00 PM M-F, 7:00 AM 
- 4:00 PM Saturday.  Tires (maximum of five without rims) will be accepted at the Lorton Landfill only! 
Call first! 

 
+ I-66 Transfer Station, 4618 West Ox Road, Fairfax. Phone 703-631-1179. Hours 6:00 AM - 7:00 PM daily.  

Hazardous waste, Thursday 1:00 PM - 5:00 PM, Friday 8:00 AM - 12 NOON, Saturday 9:00 AM - 4:00 
PM. 

 
Brush delivered to these recycling centers will be shredded into mulch. Therefore, the brush must be free from 
other debris. Brush containing stumps, rock, metal, etc. will not be accepted because these items damage shredding 
equipment. Residents may obtain free shredded wood mulch at both these recycling centers. 
 
THIS IS IMPORTANT!! You may not dump your trash at the school prior to the arrival of the County trucks or 
after the trucks depart! Disposing of private trash on school property, or in school dumpsters, is punishable by a 
$100 fine. 
 
We need a volunteer with a pick-up truck for assisting those people who need help getting large, bulky items to 
the school. Make every effort to get your materials to the school on your own as this pick-up is intended mainly for 
disabled or elderly residents. We do not have sufficient volunteers to clean out basements. To offer assistance or 
schedule a pick-up, call Dick Sargent at  703-321-9143. For instructions on where to dispose of hazardous 
waste, call 703-324-5068, and for where to dispose of stumps, rocks and tile, call 703-690-1703. 
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In partnership with the Greater Springfield Chamber of Commerce, the 2008 Business Fair will be held on Tues-
day, March 18th from 7PM to 9PM at Crestwood Elementary School.  This is an excellent opportunity to meet 
local businesses and learn more about their products and services.  There will be FREE RAFFLES all night and 
FREE CHILDCARE.  For more information or to sign up as an exhibitor, please see the flyer at 
www.ravensworthfarm.org—check the listing under Calendars & Activities. 
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CLASSIFIED ADS may be placed in the �������at no cost to residents of Ravensworth 
Farm.  Classified ads must be mailed to:  The Ravensworth ������, P.O. Box 1020, 
Springfield, VA 22151.  This classified ads section is a service to Ravensworth 
residents, and is not intended for business or commercial use.  Accordingly, we will 
run ads for house sales, commercial services, etc. in this section once; if the advertiser 
wishes to repeat them, he/she must shift them to the paid ad category. 

WANTED Good used furniture for needy low income families in the Annandale area.  Needed are 
beds, dressers, kitchen tables and chairs, sofas, end tables, lamps, kitchen utensils, 
dishes and pans.  Call Bill Sinclair at 703-321-7529 or the ACCA warehouse 703-256-
1991.  Call the warehouse on Saturday mornings only. 

FOR SALE For Sale:  Solid wood Great American bunk bed with leather and bookcase.  All for 
$300.  Lifetime guarantee. Call 703-321-4867 after 7:00 p.m. 

FOR SALE Piano, Spinet--great sound but needs tuning.  $400.00 includes bench.  Call 703-321-
7075. 

FOR SALE 5 PC Pub dinette set, 44” round table w /leaf and 4 stools:  oak wood, tan color, tile 
top.  Sell for 1/3 cost ($250.00); 7 months old.  Call (703) 321-8497. 

� ���
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The Garden Club always welcomes new members.  If interested, call Laura Asiello at 703-321-7840.  The March 
5th meeting will feature a speaker on aromatherapy.  March Gardening Tips:  Trim hedges and unshapely shrubs 
after temperature consistently reaches 40 degrees or above, Fertilize lawns and start pre-emergent weed controls, 
Prune roses, Don't prune azaleas, rhododendrons or other spring blooming shrubs until after they have bloomed. 
 
� �������
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When a new neighbor moves in on your street, please give Gloria Brissman a call at 703 321 7871. 
 

��
	��� �����
 Deaths: 

We extend our sympathy to the family of: 
 
♥ Joseph Muzyka Sr. who died Nov 6, 2007 in 

Raleigh, North Carolina.  He was President 
of the Civic Association from 1987- 1989.  

♥ Kelly Karlinchak, Moultrie Road, please see 
website:  www.kellykarlinchak.org 

♥ Gary Henry, Moultrie Road 

Hospitalizations: 
Best wishes for a speedy recovery to: 
 
♥ Marge Hamilton, Gosport Lane -  November 

Pham Ngun, Nahavy Ngun & Man Ngun & 
Family 
8126 Carrick Lane 
 
James Thai and Tam Nguyen and Family 
7904 Slidell Lane 

Paul Kruthoff and Daena Tingstrom 
5304 Oldcastle Lane 
 
Felipe and Luisa Moita 
5309 Juxon Place 
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 CertainTeed...the most 
trusted name in vinyl windows. 
 
�������� Industry-leading thermal efficiency 
�������� Thermaflect Low “E” glazing system 

keeps home warmer in the winter, 
cooler in summer, blocks damaging 
UV rays 

�������� Tilt-in or lift-out sashes for easy 
cleaning 

�������� Over 100 Ravensworth Referrals 
�������� Nobody can provide a better price 
�������� No Subcontractors—Local Crew / 

Great Installers 
�������� The industry’s strongest warranty 
 
Don’t compromise… choose 
CertainTeed. 

WINDOWS, DOORS & MORE 
Replacement Window Specialist 

 

Dwight C. Flynn 
E-mail:  dflynn@windowmo.com 

(Ravensworth Farm Resident since 1961) 
 

(703) 321-0011 
 

We also offer Quality Wood/Clad Windows by Andersen, Marvin, & Kolbe 
����������������	

 

Quality Installation You Can Count On! 

���������	
�

�����
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	������������
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5610 Inverchapel Road, Springfield, VA 
	

(703) 321-0507 (Church) � (703) 313-8254 (Pastor) 
 
 

Sunday Services: 
9:30 a.m. Church School for all ages 

10:45 a.m. Worship Service 
 
 

Please join us for these Community Activities: 
 

NEW!  Children’s Playground 
Ravensworth Golden Ravens 

Ravensworth Community Picnic 
Holiday Caroling in the Neighborhood 

 
 
	

� �	�����
��	� �
�
	� ���
�	
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Painting & Drywall Master 

 

 
Licensed / Insured 
 
Interior / Exterior Painting 
 
Drywall Work / Plaster Repairs 
 

Deck Cleaning & Sealing 
 
Power Washing 
 
Light Carpentry 

 

 
No Down Payment 

 
 

Free Estimates 
 

Call 703-321-0114 
 
 
 

Ravensworth Resident since 1994 
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MIRA  
Construction, Inc. 

 
General Contractor 

 
Home Improvements 

Decks & Porches 

Additions 

Electrical 

Kitchen & Bathroom Remodeling 

Basements 

Window & Door Replacement 

 
 

*** Special Discount for Ravensworth Residents *** 
 
 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 
 

LICENSED BONDED                                 INSURED 
 
 

Ravensworth Resident 
 

 
Phone:  (703) 321-8811                           ���� ��������Cell: (703) 408-0966 
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    R & M 

CLEANING  

SERVICES 

 
�RELIABLE 
�EXPERIENCED 
�GOOD REFERENCES 
�FLEXIBLE SCHEDULING  
�REASONABLE RATES 
 

WE BRING OUR OWN EQUIPMENT 
 

Free In-home Estimate                                                
Weekly/Bi-weekly/Monthly or Occasionally                                   

Move-in or Move-out Office                                                             
 

Call MARYEN or RAUL at 
(703) 321-5335 

 
 
 

 
 

Lyerly Plumbing and Drain Service 
** Fully Licensed & Bonded ** 

703-321-7880 
Fax 703-321-7025 

plumberdrummer@rcn.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Emergency Service 

Daytime and Evening Hours When Available 

�� Repairs and Installations 
�� Kitchen and Bathroom Remodeling 
�� Sewer Line Replacement 
�� Water Service Installation 
�� Garbage Disposals 
�� Drains Snaked 

�� Camera Inspection Available 
for Sewer Line 

�� Gas Line Installations 
�� Gas Appliances 
�� Gas Logs 
�� Top Quality Fixtures and 

Appliances 

�� Plant design and installation 
�� Pruning of shrubs 
�� Leaf Removal 
�� Patios & Walkways 
�� Edging, mulching and weeding 

Office  � 703-860-7576  � Licensed & Insured 


���	
��	����	���������	

Bruce’s Landscape 
Services, L.L.C. 

BLS 
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8011 Braddock Road � Springfield, VA 22151 
 

Ravensworth Shopping Center 
Braddock Road & I-495 

 

703-321-8280 
 

“We are on your team 
When it comes to car care!” 

 

 

����Open 24 Hours—7 Days A Week 
����Diesel Fuel 
����VA safety & Emission Inspections 
����Emergency Road Service 
����A.S.E. Certified Mechanics 

 
FAX—703-323-8951 

 
We Accept 

SUNOCO � Master Card � Choice � VISA � Cash Flow 
ravmobil@aol.com 

Ravensworth 
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Door Sales and Custom Installation 

Specializing in Mortise Lock and 

Door Retrofit 

Interior and Exterior Doors 

Bobby Tobin 

Installation Specialist 

Ravensworth Resident 

Office (703) 635-6057 

Fax (703) 321-0768 

As Seen on HGTV-Curb Appeal 
References available upon request 

Licensed and Insured 
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Licensed ∗∗∗∗ Bonded ∗∗∗∗ Insured 
 

TOP QUALITY WORK 
 

703-569-0345 
 

Ravensworth Resident 

NUGENT 
ELECTRIC 
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Moving?  We Unpack, Organize & Settle. 
 

Busy Buddies, Inc. 
(703) 422-0797 

Unpacking is our specialty. 
 

Whether yours is a personal move, corporate relocation, or transition to retirement 
living, our helpful moving advice and recommendations can 

save you time, money, and effort.  
 
 

www.busybuddiesinc.com 

Picture Your Ad Here! 
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MojoWebDomains.com makes it fun for ANYONE to create their own site — 
without spending a fortune!  Launch your own Web site. Start an online busi-
ness. Share your favorite photos. Whatever you want to do online, a .COM 
domain name can make it happen!  
 

Domain names from Mojo Web Domains are not only affordable, each one 
comes with a rich collection of FREE extras, including:  
 

��FREE! Online Photo Album—Share, print & store your family photos 
online 

��FREE! Blog—Instantly share your thoughts on everything from family to 
politics 

��FREE! Personalized Email Account—Spam & virus protected email 
��And MUCH more! 
 
With Mojo Web Domains, getting on the Web is fast, easy and affordable. 

����� ���� �������������	

��
�����������������������
� �����

��������������

�������������� 

��

����	
�� ����
������
�!�

www.MojoWebDomains.com 

DOMAIN NAMES 
Your address on the Web 
(www.YourName.com).  It’s how peo-
ple find, remember and refer to your 
Web site. 

 
WEB HOSTING 
Online storage space to store the files 
from your website — 99.9% uptime 
guarantee. 

 
EMAIL ACCOUNTS 
Fast, ultra-reliable, secure and adver-
tising-free (you@YourName.com). 

 
ONLINE FILE FOLDER 
24/7 online file storage — great for 
securely sharing documents. 

 
FAX THRU EMAIL 
Send and receive faxes using your 
email account instead of a fax ma-
chine. 

 
QUICK SHOPPING CART 
Create and publish an Internet store! 

 
LIVE CUSTOMER SUPPORT 
Highly trained and courteous phone  
support staff. 

 
.COM’S $9.99 per year 
 
Website Hosting starts at 
$5.95 per month 
 
 
* Ravensworth Resident since 1984 


